Transportation and Public Works
111 NW 1st Street  Suite 1510

MIAMI-DADE Miami, Florida 33128

T 305-375-2094
COUNTY

miamidade.gov

September 15, 2021

Re:  Roadway Improvements to NW 97" Avenue from NW 58t Street to NW 70t Street
Project No. - 20200117

Dear Property Owner:

The Miami-Dade County Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW) has
scheduled a virtual public meeting regarding the subject project on Wednesday, September 29,
2021, from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. The meeting will be conducted to provide area residents and
businesses with information related to the construction phase of the project, and to present
plans, and other pertinent information developed by DTPW.

DTPW is planning to reconstruct NW 97" Avenue from the north side of the intersection at NW
58" Street to NW 70" Street. The project will replace the existing three-lane roadway with a new
five-lane roadway that will connect to the existing five-lane section of NW 97" Avenue north of
NW 70™ Street. Also, the project will address the vehicular traffic demands of the corridor and
provide new facilities for bicyclists and pedestrians. The objective of the project is to provide
safety and operational improvements to help traffic flow smoothly along NW 97" Avenue.

To participate in the virtual public meeting, the public may pre-register at
www.miamidade.gov/virtual-meetings. Click Departmental Meetings Calendar, find the meeting
date and time, and select the meeting you wish to attend.

To request materials in accessible format, sign language interpreters, Communication Access
Real-time Translation (CART) and/or any accommodation to participate in any County-
sponsored program or meeting, please contact the ADA Departmental Coordinator at 786-469-
5225 or DTPW-ADA@miamidade.gov at least five days in advance to initiate your request. TTY
users may also call 711 (Florida Relay Service.)

Your attendance at this meeting is encouraged and any comments will be appreciated. For
additional information regarding this project, please call 786-469-5365 or send an email to
DTPWOutreach@miamidade.gov.

Sincerely,

Miguel Sova. P.E.

Miguel Soria, P.E.
Assistant Director Highway Engineering
Department of Transportation and Public Works



